Minutes from Meeting held May 14, 2019

The May meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, May 14, 2019 at the
South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was
called to order at 2:30 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and Nick
Ceremuga; Mike Richter. Roadmaster Joe Biery; Solicitor Alan Shaddinger; and Secretary Cathy Amon.

Five visitors were present. Minutes from the April 9th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by
Joe Livingston and a second by Nick Ceremuga.

The Treasurer’s report was as follows:

South Shenango Township General Fund

Previous Month’s Balance - Mar. 31, 2019 $ 190,445.25
Apr. Credits/Deposits $ 76,039.17
Apr. Credits/Interest $ 41.31
Apr. Debits/Checks $ 27.424.64
Balance as of April 30, 2019 $239,101.09
South Shenango Twp. State Account

Previous Month’s Balance — Mar. 31, 2019 $ 240,526.91
Apr. Credits/Deposits — Interest $ 221.53
Apr. Debits/Checks $ 13,404.69
Balance as of April 30, 2019 $ 227,343.75

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

Visitors Acknowledged — Paul & Kathie DeDonato, 6094 Story Rd., attended to express their concerns with
the problems they have on the weekends. Many items were expressed from shootings, ATV problems and
fireworks, just to name a few. They have hired a lawyer and the State Police have been there numerous times.
They would like the Township to have a ordinances to cover noise, ATV activity and the use of fireworks. Joe
Livingston stated that the State Police won’t enforce local ordinances. Joe also said he would personally
contact the State Police in Meadville and set up an appointment to see what could be done.

John Novak, Little Fawn Acres. John thanked the Township for posting speed limit signs in the allotment.
John asked about road work in the allotment. Joe Biery said they would fix potholes, but was not planning on
any tar & chip repair. John has an updated address for the “crooked trailer”. Cathy will relay to John Prosek.
John Novak also asked about one of the paper roads in Little Fawn Acres which is a right of way into Warren
Cleland’s property. Alan Shaddinger mentioned that after 21 years that the property would revert to the land
owners. In this case, Little Fawn Acres.

Roadmaster’s Report — Joe Biery reported on the following:

The new Ford truck has been delivered.

The red pick-up has been sold for $2,150.00

The weather has kept the crew from salt brining.

The crew is building a stock yard on Snake Rd to receive 600 Ton of stone.

Asst. Roadmaster’s Report — Not present.

Attorney’s Report — Alan had worked up a resolution to purchase the new Ford truck. Joe Livingston moved
to ratify Resolution 2019-1 authorizing borrowing money for the 2019 F550 Truck with a second by Nick
Ceremuga. MC

Building Code Official — Not present.

Supervisors’ Report —



Secretary’s Report — A letter was receive from Armstrong Cable regarding the renewal of cable franschise,
which will expire in April 2022.

Correspondence Received — A Thank You note was received from Julia Slozat for the flower arrangement sent
for Jim’s funeral.

Joe Livingston moved to approve the May bills with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC
At 3:16 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Sessions. The regular meeting reconvened at 3:45 pm

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:47 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathryn J Amon, Secretary



